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UET Announces the Six European Drivers for the  
2025 World Driving Championship 

Union Européenne du Trot (UET) is thrilled to announce the six European drivers who will represent 
Europe at the 2025 World Driving Championship (WDC) in New Zealand from November 1st to 12th. 
Following a selection process and a voting period that concluded on March 31st, 2025, the final list of 
drivers has been confirmed. 

The selection process for the 2025 WDC involved a new system approved by the UET General 
Assembly in January 2025. This system replaced the former European Championship for Drivers, 
which last took place in Belgium in 2022, where Italian driver Alessandro Gocciadoro was the 
winner. The new process aimed to identify the top European talent to compete alongside drivers from 
New Zealand, Australia, the USA, and Canada. 

The six drivers representing Europe include three designated drivers from Group 1: Pierre 
Vercruysse (France), Antonio Simioli (Italy), and Mats Djuse (Sweden), who qualified based on 
their status. The remaining three drivers were selected through a voting process: Jaap van Rijn 
(Group 3), Santtu Raitala (Group 2), and Michael Nimczyk (Group 2). The voting process saw 
participation from 18 European representatives, with the final list published post the voting deadline. 

GROUP DRIVER COUNTRY VOTE 
1 Pierre Vercruysse France     Qualified by status 
1 Antonio Simioli Italy Qualified by status 
1 Mats Djuse Sweden Qualified by status 
    

2 Michael Nimczyk Germany 67 
2 Santtu Raitala Finland 68 
2 Jules Van Den Putte Belgium 97 
2 Nicklas Korfitsen Denmark 111 
2 Miguel Mestre Suner Spain 122 
    

3 Jaap van Rijn Netherlands 97 
3 Gerhard Mayr Austria 109 
3 Patrick Kane Jnr. Ireland 110 
3 Jevgeni Ivanov Estonia 157 
3 Adrian Burger Switzerland 158 
3 Imre Fazekas Hungary 170 
3 Paul Galea Malta 188 
3 Monika Vinskutė Slovenia 227 
3 Rhun Wilson Great Britain 234 
3 Laurens Gerard Rinkes Czech Rep. 245 

The 2025 WDC promises to be an exciting event, showcasing the best driving talents from around the 
globe. The UET is proud to support these exceptional drivers as they prepare to compete on the world 
stage. We wish them the best of luck and look forward to their outstanding performances in New 
Zealand. 
A website dedicated to this international competition will be available soon, providing ongoing 
coverage of the next stages and the performances of our European talents on the world stage. 
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